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From: Rose Staton
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Bower Mt Wind project
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 2:13:36 PM


Dear LURC,


We are officially requesting a public hearing for the Bower Mt. Wind Project. These turbines will cause
unreasonable economic effects in this beautiful lake region. They are a visual blight; they permanently
change the ridges; they are currently only producing 18-30% of their projected capacity; the electricity
will be shipped out of state; wind energy costs about 0.21 cents a kilowatt to produce; this will make
electrical rates to go up; etc.  Maine residents deserve to be heard and to make their case for and
AGANIST these projects.


Thank You,


Rose M. Staton
Jarrett J. Staton



mailto:rstaton@msad54.org
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From: Steve & Diane
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Bower"s Mountain Project
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 5:49:28 AM


Dear Mr. Todd,
We are writing you to express our desire for public hearings on the Bower’s Wind Project.  It is vital
that all voices be heard on this very important industrial development with long lasting impact on the
land and economy of Maine. It is only proper that all voices be heard on a large, far reaching
development of this magnitude.
 
Sincerely,
 
Steve and Diane Neil



mailto:sdneil@roadrunner.com
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From: drummond
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Bowers Mountain Wind project
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 6:44:24 PM


I would like to request a public hearing on DP4889 at Bowers Mountain. I
believe that this will ruin the character of one of the most important lake areas
in Maine and threaten the livelihood of the Sporting Camp industry that thrives
there. It would be a shame to permanently alter the wild character of this
region for something that gives us so little in return. Thank you for your time.
Greg Drummond
 
Gregory & Patrice Drummond
Claybrook Mountain Lodge
61 Howard Hill Road
Highland Plt., Maine 04961
207.628-4681
www.claybrookmountainlodge.com
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From: Karen
To: Carroll, Catherine M.; Todd, Fred; Spencer-Famous, Marcia
Subject: Bowers Mt. DP4889
Date: Friday, March 25, 2011 11:54:21 PM
Attachments: Bowers letter.doc


Dear Ms. Carroll,
 
Attached it a letter requesting a public hearing on the Bowers Mountain Wind
Development permit application.  I thought I'd mailed this a few days ago, but can
find no record of it.
 
I have also sent an original, signed copy through the US Postal Service.
 
Thank you.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions.
 
Sincerely,
Karen Pease


-- 
Karen Bessey Pease
252 Spruce Pond Road
Lexington Twp., ME 04961
(207) 628-2070 home
(207) 340-0066 cell
www.karenbesseypease.com
http://karenbesseypease.blogspot.com/  (Grumbles and Grins Blog) 
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March 25, 2011


Catherine Carroll


LURC



22 State House Station



Augusta, ME 04333-0022



Dear Ms. Carroll, 



Please let this letter serve as an official request for a public hearing on the Bowers Mt wind development project (DP4889) in Carroll Plantation and Kossuth Township.



It is vital that the Commissioners hear from the public regarding this permit application.  If this project is approved, the impacts to this iconic area of our state will be enormous.  This area of Down East Maine has many, many pristine lakes, including West Grand Lake, one of the original homes of Maine’s land-locked salmon.  Having begun my life in the area of the Bowers project, I know how beautiful and unique the natural resources of that area are.  My father is a retired Maine State Game Warden and from my earliest years I was aware of the importance of the fishing and hunting industries in that region.   Those sports are not just a way of life for Mainers—they provide a way for Mainers to make a living.  There are many sporting camps in the location near the proposed project—sporting camps which the former director of the Sportsman’s Alliance of Maine called a “cherished industry”.  It is unconscionable that the business opportunities of a wind developer should trump the needs of native Mainers who are operating these nature-based businesses.  Some have been in the same family for generations, and all of them have provided income for locals and a continuation of a traditional way of life.


I ask that you remember that the people who live in the Down East Lakes Watershed—the people who live in Maine—are natural resources, too.  Please protect them and their rights, and grant a public hearing.



Thank you.



Sincerely,



Karen L. Pease



252 Spruce Pond Rd.



Lexington Twp., Maine 04961



(207) 628-2070


roomtomove@tds.net







From: Penny Gray
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: freeportme@aol.com
Subject: Bowers Wind Project
Date: Wednesday, March 23, 2011 2:46:38 PM


Dear Mr. Todd,


I am writing to respectfully request a public hearing on the proposed Bowers Wind 
project.


In the 1970’s and 1980’s there was a rush to dam all the rivers in Maine when FERC laws were eased to meet an energy 
crisis.  What stopped this from happening?  Something called the Maine Rivers Study.  Maine was the first in the nation to 
survey all its rivers  and designate them in three classes. The rivers that were spared, the Dead, Kennebec and Penobscot, 
have become multibillion dollar economic assets for Maine with large economic multipliers that ripple through rural and 
state economies, providing thousands of jobs. It would have been a tragedy to destroy these assets.


We are about to make that mistake with our mountains.  Three hundred miles of the state’s ridge lines and wild mountain 
areas are being targeted to solve a perceived energy crisis in southern New England, but the expedited legislation pushed 
through by Governor Baldacci was deeply flawed.  Not one representative of Maine’s largest employment sector, tourism, 
was on the governor’s task force.  There was no discussion of the current mountain and wild land economies that support 
Maine’s rural areas. There was no Maine Mountain Study.


What is the economic value of a viewscape that tourists travel to from all over Maine, New England, the US and the world 
to see and experience?  What will this multibillion dollar value be when these same viewscapes are bristling with blades, 
dissected with industrial roads and transmission lines and blinking with red aviation lights?  What will this value be when 
there are so few unspoiled landscapes left in our state?  Will Maine be positioned to be a world tourism leader and 
destination because it wisely assessed these viewsheds and their greater economic value and set them off limits to wind 
power and other transforming, fragmenting development?  Or will Maine’s economy be bankrupted by this rush to 
industrialize her most valuable assets?


The Maine Department of Tourism figures prove that tourism is by far Maine’s biggest economic engine.  In 2009, 34 
million tourists provided over 170,000 full time jobs, 535 million in tax revenues, and ten billion dollars in goods and 
services.  DEP permitting applications for industrial wind mandate proof of tangible benefits for the host community.  What 
about all the other communities within a thirty mile radius that have to live with it, visually?   Do the tangible benefits of all 
of Maine’s proposed industrial wind projects combined even come close to tourism’s figures?  Has the cumulative visual 
impact of these projects on twelve thousand square miles of Maine’s scenic viewshed been evaluated from an economic 
perspective?  And if not, why not?  The tangible benefits of tourism will last forever only if we protect Maine’s iconic 
viewsheds from inappropriate development.  The tangible benefits gained by host townships won’t be enough to 
decommission one single turbine in twenty years if the wind company declares bankruptcy prior to its fifteenth year of 
operation, which is a very real possibility when the federal subsidies dry up. 


The following are passages taken from the 2006 Brookings Institute Report: ‘Charting Maine's Future, 
An Action Plan for Promoting Sustainable Prosperity and Quality Places’: 
"In the long run, the slow degradation of Maine’s vivid and distinctive quality of place (and the 
reputation it supports) may be the greatest cost to Maine of all."
"Another problem, meanwhile, is the defacement of Maine’s scenic corridors."
"Maine’s stellar quality of place, its traditional towns and beautiful landscapes and seacoasts,constitutes a 
major, appreciating asset in an age when retaining and attracting workers and retirees matters intensely."
"The state should continue to invest urgently in protecting and enhancing its top-notch quality of place, 
for that is its ‘calling card,’ its brand, and its truest source of prosperity."
"As its world-famous brand declares, Maine has - in its vivid small towns and waterfronts, its lakes and 
fields and rocky coastline - exactly the sort of authenticity and quality of place that can set a place apart. 
Maine is unforgettable and distinctive, and that matters."


The state paid a lot of money for that report. We should be following it, and  promoting sustainable 
prosperity and our unforgettable quality of place. Bottom line, the economic cost/benefit analysis proves 
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that industrial wind is  fiscally unsound.  There are no benefits for the majority of us Mainers, and even 
less for Maine’s mountains, waters and wildlife.  Worse, industrial  wind could very well destroy the 
tourism infrastructure  its rural natives count on for their very survival.


Respectfully,


Penny R Gray
Maine Master Guide
270 River Road
Carthage Maine 04224
co-owner Harraseeket Inn
162 Main Street
Freeport, Maine 04032

















































































































































































































































































































































































From: David Corrigan
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Bowers/DP 4889--Request for Public Hearing
Date: Wednesday, March 23, 2011 1:59:16 PM


Fred,
 
     Please see the attached request for a public hearing on this project.
 
Thank you.
 
Dave


David P. Corrigan
Registered Maine Master Guide
Fletcher Mountain Outfitters
82 Little Houston Brook Road
Concord Twp., Maine 04920
207-672-4879
maineguide@live.com
www.realwindinfoforme.com  
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From: Ed Buzzell
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Catherine.M.Carroll@maine.gov
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 5:07:27 AM


Please save the Bowers Mt Region for Industrial wind. I have traveled and camped up in the area and
will no longer do so if the the unsightly 400 foot tall wind towers are put into commercial use. We were
up there this summer on our Atv and saw hardly a sole in 100 miles of travel. Not many places like this
exist in this world! Please do no destroy the very few we have! My wife Mellisa and I would like to
request a public hearing .


Thank you 


Ed Buzzell
 61 River road
 Detroit Maine 04929
Tel 207-416-2430



mailto:ebuzzel@hotmail.com
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From: Greg Perkins
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Champlain Wind/Bowers Wind Project DP 4889- Request for Public Hearing
Date: Thursday, March 24, 2011 9:10:10 AM


Dear Mr. Todd –
 
I am writing to you to request that a public hearing be held on Bowers Wind Project – DP4889.
 
The public needs to be heard on an issue as important as the Bowers project which has so much
potential to negatively impact an area by the construction of an  industrial wind development. 
Such a development has capability to degrade the environment, create noise disturbance  on both
humans and wildlife species, destroy the fisheries of one of the most pristine lake systems in
Maine, and to severely impact the tourism industry that the local residents so heavily depend upon
for a living.
 
To not hold a public hearing would be unconscionable and an affront to all Maine citizens and
others from away who enjoy the wilderness experiences offered by the Downeast Lakes
Watershed.
 
Yours truly,
 
Greg Perkins
P.O. Box 1233
Holden, Maine 04429



mailto:gperkins@unity.edu

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FREDERICK.TODD






From: Sally McGuire
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: DP 4889-- Bower"s Mt. project request for hearing
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 2:25:31 PM


Dear Mr. Todd and Ms. Carroll,
   I am writing to add my name to those requesting a formal public hearing for First Wind's
proposal to site a wind farm in the Bower's Mountain area (DP 4889).   When a project has
such an impact on so many of Maine's citizens and on so much of its economic resources, the
burden is on the developer to prove that his project should outweigh other existing businesses
and other interests.  Impacts that must be taken into consideration include:
1)  Impacts on wildlife.  This includes bird and bat strikes (which have been shown to be far
higher than industry estimates) and also the impacts  on overwintering deer.  How will these
effects be addressed, given their extreme importance? 
2)  Wind towers are known to be an important cause of wildfires.  How does First Wind and
its associates plan to avoid  this, and to pay for fires that it starts?
3)  To date I have not seen any economic impact statement comparing positive effects of
industrial wind vs positive effect of existing businesses on Maine's economy, and including
 the known  negative effect on existing property values.  In order to fairly evaluate these
projects this is essential information.   I do realize that the wind industry has done its own
study but that contains only information which supports them, it does not include both halves
of the story.  This needs to be done by an independent researcher.  
4)  The high-tension power lines that will need be be built into Maine's back country have
been strongly associated with increased cancers including childhood leukemia and with other
serious illnesses.   You need to research this problem and address it,  preferably by requiring
the wind industry to bury all lines deeply.
  I hope to hear soon that this formal public hearing has been scheduled.  Thank you, Sally
McGuire   Box 434 Carthage Maine 04224
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From: DAP/GAK
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: DP4889 Champlain Wind permit application
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 6:04:36 AM


March 28, 2011


RE:  Champlain Wind LLC (First Wind) Carroll Plt Plt (Bowers Mountain) and
Kossuth Twp (Dill Hill)


Dear Mr. Todd:


I am writing as a Maine citizen to request a public hearing for DP4889,
First Wind's proposed Bowers Mt. project. First Wind, through its
subsidiary Champlain Wind LLC, is planning to build a grid-scale wind
project that will seriously harm a region that is an important and
historic part of Maine’s recreational economy. Given the scale of this
industrial project, the tremendous impact it will have on the many
beautiful lakes in the area and the unreasonable adverse impacts on those
resources serve to classify it as inappropriate development.


First Wind's application calls for the construction of up to 69.1MW of
nameplate capacity and consists of up to 27 turbines (up to 10 Siemens 3.0
MW turbines and up to 17 Siemens 2.3 MW turbines) with maximum height of
130.5 meters (428 feet), associated access roads, up to four permanent 80
meter (262 feet) MET towers, a 34.5kV electrical collector system, an
electrical collection substation, a 7000sf Operations and Maintenance
building and other potential ancillary improvements.


The land that First Wind has leased for this project literally abuts the
northernmost edge of a massive environmentally-protected area that
includes thousands of acres. This watershed hosts sixteen interconnected
lakes and boasts the largest concentration of Class 1A and 1B Scenic Lakes
in the State of Maine. These lakes are home to more than a dozen sporting
camps and lodges and share a long and storied history that represents the
very essence of Maine’s sporting tradition.


This area is widely enjoyed by Mainers and vacationers in all four
seasons. Investment in the preservation of this area has been enormous and
is ongoing. The lion's share of the money has gone to conservation land
trusts. A standout example has been the Downeast Lakes Land Trust which
was formed by a group of professional guides a few years back in order to
preserve their lifestyle. To date they have succeeded in protecting
350,000 acres of the forests, wildlife habitats, watersheds, and
lakeshores that can sustain the region’s future.


What a shame that the pristine beauty of this magnificent region will be
marred by the sight of turbines on the horizon by day, and their strobe
lights by night. And how tragic that these turbines will threaten the
delicate habitats of native brook trout, salmon, bear, lynx and migrating
birds.


This project will detract from the area's unique natural beauty and reduce
its value as an outdoor recreation destination. Sporting camps,
professional guides and all the supporting businesses will feel the
economic impact. Jobs will be lost, property values will decline and a
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natural treasure will be irretrievably lost.


Taking these points into consideration, LURC has an obligation to the
people of Maine and those natural resources which have been preserved for
them and posterity to conduct a public hearing on the supposed
appropriateness and proposed benefits of this industrial development.


Thank you.


Sincerely,
Grace A. Keown
227 Simpson Corner Rd.
Dixmont, ME 04932
207.234.2243


"Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can
change the world; indeed, it's the only thing that ever has."
M. Mead








From: armichka@207me.com
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: DP4889 Request for Public Hearing
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 4:37:38 PM
Attachments: DP4889_PH_request.pdf


March 28, 2011
 
Board of Commissioners
Maine Land Use Regulation Commission
22 State House Station
Augusta, ME 04333-0022
 
Re:  DP4889, Bowers Mtn.
 
Mr. Todd,
 
Please forward my request to the LURC commissioners.
 
I am writing to request that the Commissioners grant a public hearing in the case of
DP4889 and First Wind’s proposal to construct a wind energy project in Carroll Plt.
and Kossuth Twp.
 
This project poses a unique threat to one of Maine’s most scenic regions. The nature
of First Wind’s project is such that an inordinate number of scenic resources, in
particular, at least 8 lakes that are listed as scenic resources of state significance are
threatened by this imposing development proposal. 
 
The visual impact assessment provided by the applicant exhibits significant
deficiencies in its treatment of this spectacular area.  A public hearing will allow a
complete critique and a more comprehensive assessment of this project’s likely
impacts on these resources. 
 
Considering the importance of these Maine assets, it would be unthinkable to allow
this permit to be processed without input of additional information in a public forum.
The Commission cannot allow this important part of Maine’s heritage and signature
piece of Maine’s future be sacrificed without a full vetting of the applicants claims.
 
An additional concern is this applicant’s refusal to commit to generating equipment
during the application process.  This lack of certainty and the applicant’s
questionable financial history should be cause for concern by the Commission.
 
I look forward to the Commission’s scheduling of a public hearing and the
opportunity to participate.
 
Respectfully,
 
Alan Michka
Lexington, Maine
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March 28, 2011 
 
Board of Commissioners 
Maine Land Use Regulation Commission 
22 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0022 
 
Re:  DP4889, Bowers Mtn. 
 
Mr. Todd, 
 
Please forward my request to the LURC commissioners. 
 
I am writing to request that the Commissioners grant a public hearing in the case of 
DP4889 and First Wind’s proposal to construct a wind energy project in Carroll Plt. and 
Kossuth Twp. 
 
This project poses a unique threat to one of Maine’s most scenic regions. The nature of 
First Wind’s project is such that an inordinate number of scenic resources, in particular, 
at least 8 lakes that are listed as scenic resources of state significance are threatened by 
this imposing development proposal.   
 
The visual impact assessment provided by the applicant exhibits significant deficiencies 
in its treatment of this spectacular area.  A public hearing will allow a complete critique 
and a more comprehensive assessment of this project’s likely impacts on these resources.   
 
Considering the importance of these Maine assets, it would be unthinkable to allow this 
permit to be processed without input of additional information in a public forum. The 
Commission cannot allow this important part of Maine’s heritage and signature piece of 
Maine’s future be sacrificed without a full vetting of the applicants claims.  
 
An additional concern is this applicant’s refusal to commit to generating equipment 
during the application process.  This lack of certainty and the applicant’s questionable 
financial history should be cause for concern by the Commission.  
 
I look forward to the Commission’s scheduling of a public hearing and the opportunity to 
participate.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Alan Michka 
Lexington, Maine 
 
 
 

















From: Tom Olds
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: DP4889
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 5:23:13 AM


Dear Mr. Todd,
 
I am writing this letter to request a hearing on this project.
 
This area is one of the most beautiful areas in the state and putting turbines and the roads and power
lines that support them will scar the region forever.   It will be an economic disaster for the people in
the region and will do nothing but enrich the balance sheets of a large corporation.
 
This area was never meant to be in the expedited region.  The people who drew up the original maps
knew that this area was, and should be, held forever wild for future generations of Mainers who love
the natural beauty of Maine.
 
The largest industry in this state is tourism and letting this project go through is just another nail in the
tourism coffin.
 
Repectfully,
 
Tom Olds
PO Box 202
Brooks, ME 04921
Day: 207-338-6638
tomolds2009@live.com
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From: Bjarni Brown
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: DP4889, First Wind"s proposed Bowers Mt. project
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 9:40:25 PM


Mr. Todd, 


I am writing to request that LURC grant a public hearing for DP4889, First Wind's
(through subsidiary Champlain Wind LLC) proposed Bowers Mt. project.  The proposed
wind project in this vast, wild and unspoiled area would not only create an enormous
negative impact on the immediate area of the development, but also have huge
repercussions on the nearby watershed.


This watershed hosts sixteen interconnected lakes and boasts the largest concentration of Class 1A
and 1B Scenic Lakes in the State of Maine.  People come from all over the country and world to visit
this wild area of Maine.  Hunting, fishing, hiking, boating, and other outdoor activities, which are a
strong tradition in Maine, will be threatened by this project.  Not only will the environment and people's
livelihoods be destroyed, but tourism dollars will shrink.  The fact that locals and other Mainers have
created the Downeast Lakes Land Trust is a clear indication that this wind project is NOT what is
wanted or needed here.   


I grew up in Maine and during college spent two summers in Grand Lake Stream
working at a fishing lodge.  It was undoubtedly one of the best times of my life.  Not
only was I in an amazing natural setting, surrounded by the lakes, streams and
wildlife of the area, but the people who lived there were true Mainers, in the best
sense of the word.  These were people who lived there because they loved that way
of life, who guided others in hunting or fishing, who shared their knowledge of the
land and love of the land with people with similar interests.  I thoroughly enjoyed
meeting these people, some born locally and some who had come to the area
because they wanted to work and live and be surrounded by the beauty of Maine.  All
of this will be ruined with the construction of huge and destructive wind turbines and
their ancillary developments.  


Please grant a public hearing in this case, DP4889, and let the people of this beautiful
part of Maine speak.  Let them have a say as to what happens in regards to this
proposal.  This will directly and negatively impact their lives and they deserve to have
a say.


Thank you, 
Bjarni Brown
Exeter, NH



mailto:bjarni.brown@gmail.com

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FREDERICK.TODD

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=CATHERINE.M.CARROLL






From: Peggy Bishop
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: CatherineM.Carroll@maine.gov
Subject: DP4889
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 12:31:22 PM


Dear Commissioners,
I am writing to urge you to hold a public hearing
for DP4889.
I firmly believe that Maine's future is dependant
on tourism.  We have one of the most beautiful
and pristine states in the U.S.
The area for this proposed commercial wind farm
is especially beautiful with it's many lakes and
streams .  People come from all over the world to
enjoy it's outstanding hunting and fishing.  These
lakes are home to some outstanding sporting
camps and lodges that are part of our Maine
history and heritage.
My son spent several summers working at Darrow
camps which provide wilderness experience canoe
trips for kids around the globe.
Please help us protect these valuable resources.
 
Thank you.
Margaret J.Bishop
Carrabassett VLY, ME 04947
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From: Carroll, Catherine M.
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: FW: Hearing on DP4889
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 7:45:56 AM


Fred,
I assume Mr. Olds is referring to the Bowers project.
 
Catherine M. Carroll
Director, Maine Land Use Regulation Commission
18 Elkins Lane, Harlow Building
22 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0022
Telephone: Office(207) 287-4930  Cell (207) 592-4448


www.maine.gov/doc/lurc
 


From: Tom Olds [mailto:tomolds2009@live.com] 
Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2011 5:28 AM
To: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Hearing on DP4889
 
Dear Ms Carroll,
 
I am writing this letter to request a hearing on this project.
 
This area is one of the most beautiful areas in the state and putting turbines and the roads and power
lines that support them will scar the region forever.   It will be an economic disaster for the people in
the region and will do nothing but enrich the balance sheets of a large corporation.
 
This area was never meant to be in the expedited region.  The people who drew up the original maps
knew that this area was, and should be, held forever wild for future generations of Mainers who love
the natural beauty of Maine.
 
The largest industry in this state is tourism and letting this project go through is just another nail in the
tourism coffin.
 
Repectfully,


Tom Olds
PO Box 202
Brooks, ME 04921
Day: 207-338-6638
tomolds2009@live.com
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From: Carroll, Catherine M.
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: FW: Request for Public Hearing Bowers Mt. Project DP4889
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 7:46:12 AM


 
 
Catherine M. Carroll
Director, Maine Land Use Regulation Commission
18 Elkins Lane, Harlow Building
22 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0022
Telephone: Office(207) 287-4930  Cell (207) 592-4448
www.maine.gov/doc/lurc
 


From: zacariss [mailto:zacariss@tdstelme.net] 
Sent: Saturday, March 26, 2011 12:57 PM
To: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Request for Public Hearing Bowers Mt. Project DP4889
 
Dear LURC Commissioners,
This letter is a formal request for a public hearing in regards to DP4889, First Wind's proposed Bowers
Mt. project.
Wind turbines may have a place in the overall alternative energy picture as a band-aid
approach to reduce the arterial bleeding dependencies of imported energy and intensified
fossil fuel consumption but it is not in the Bowers Mt. area of Maine.  Nor is it anywhere that
the scope of their permanent and devastating footprint overwhelms the ecological benefit of
their procurement.  Contrary to delusive propaganda, their cost to efficiency ratio is at best
poor and they will not reduce the number of fossil fuel plants kept on line as their constant
backup.  Neither are they a bonafide ecological substitute, especially when one considers the
immensity of their geographical impact.  Their short life span will not allow enough time to
lower Maine’s energy consumption costs or provide the general public a return on their
original investment and all this haphazard imprudent upheaval in a state that already exports
excess power generation.  Conservation of energy use through weatherization and advances
in energy allocation thru smart meters and appliance upgrades would provide everyone in
Maine with an instant return on investment. There are no immediate advantages worth
permanently destroying natural environment. The farming and logging industries while
removing trees have not forever altered ridgeline topography in the process.  To argue that
local geography has already been somewhat altered and therefore invites further exploitation
is like admitting that whatever we have done wrong in the past supports our right to continue
to do so in the future.


Realistically, not everyone wishes to live or work in Maine and wind power will have
no positive impact on changing people’s minds.  It may however influence those who live
here to leave before their chosen way of life is corrupted and their property values plummet. 
Rational observation of the state’s all but stagnant population growth indicates that not
everyone is willing to experience the state’s remoteness, severe weather, rural work ethic,
lack of state wide cultural amenities, and short growing seasons. What Maine has always
been able to attribute to its unique albeit limited success, is its people’s independent spirit
and its ample untainted scenery.  Maine’s license plate says it all “Vacationland”.  From
Maine’s pristine coast to its undeveloped mountains, the state’s innate beauty is what
continually brings back tourists from areas not as visually blessed. When studies of visual
impact are measured from distances of 3 to 8 miles and only from areas that experience the
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most frequent visitations, they lead us to believe only minimal destruction has been
committed.  To experience the real cataclysm of this mountaintop devastation, one needs only
to stand at ground zero.  Many of us who call this our home, do not stick to the beaten path. 
We hunt, hike, forage and explore the areas that surround where we live.  If devastation is
only measured by what we wish to perceive from a distance versus what we have fully
impacted, then there is little hope of achieving a harmonious existence with our
environment.  In order to warrant the balance that is needed for symbiotic perpetuation, nature
will eventually have its way with us.


If for no other reason than to ensure the longevity of what nature has endowed us
with, those who actually live, work and die here should respect this great gift.  Compromise
of stewardship is a ruse of ignorance when the means in no ways justifies the catastrophic
end result.  Destroying what nature has taken so long to perfect is reprehensible and
retrogressive.  Mountaintop wind turbines will not create enough new jobs to justify their
damage. They will not keep our children here. They will not narrow the gap between the rich
and the poor. They will not make us a global player.  Since their purpose is to satisfy
industrial energy demands elsewhere, they will not guarantee that new factories will be built
here. They will not improve our schools and fill our classrooms with better teachers and
smarter pupils. But, for those of us who will live in their shadows, they will forever remind
us of our folly and the great irreparable injustice we have done to our environment in the
name of paltry progress.
Sincerely,
Christopher J. Short
722 Long Falls Dam Road
Lexington Twp., ME 04961
 








From: John Rohrer
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Hearing for DP 4884,proposed Bowers Mt. Wind Project
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 3:32:59 PM


Dear Sirs,
 
As a retired executive of both Wheelabrator Environmental and Zurn Industries, I was
involved/responsible for the development, design, permitting, financing, construction, and/or operation of
approximately 40 North American renewable energy power plants (primarily biomass waste and
municipal waste) totaling approximately 2000 MW including 3 wood waste plants in Maine (Sherman
Station, Livermore Falls, and Ashland). Most recently I have been actively developing novel Ocean
Wave Energy Converter technology with 2 patents currently pending. Needless to say I have been a
strong supporter of Renewable Energy projects since "before it was cool" or politically correct.
 
In an understandable but reckless attempt to "save the planet" and "save Maine's faltering economy",
our well intentioned elected representatives and prior Governor passed wind energy sitting legislation
which allows industrial scale wind projects to be sited in inappropriate or environmentally sensitive
regions (i, e. many of our mountains and highlands) without a requirement for formal hearings or other
due process. Hopefully we will not learn why tourism is our state's largest and only growing industry
and job provider until after we have bespoiled the wild areas and vistas our tourists and citizens love.
Maine currently produces more renewable energy than any other New England state.
 
 I support all appropriately sited renewable energy projects. Europe, who leads U. S. wind energy
development by at least 5 years, has learned to put these industrial scale wind projects 10-20
kilometers offshore rather than destroy tourism and the scenic character of their Alpine regions. Maine
can and should do the same.
 
As a citizen and sportsman (hunting, fishing, and skiing) and of  this great state I beg you to require a
hearing for the subject project.
 
Thank you for your consideration.
 
John Rohrer
York and Carrabassett Valley, Maine
 



mailto:jrohrer@maine.rr.com

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FREDERICK.TODD

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=CATHERINE.M.CARROLL






From: PALAKASEAL@aol.com
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Hearing on Wind Turbines Please
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 5:03:06 PM


Wind power is a major part of solving Climate Change. At first breath
wind power in the Mountains of Western Maine seems a great idea.
But the present uproar about constructing massive lines of 600 foot
tall wind towers on Maine's western foothills raises very real
concerns. These will re-surface all over Maine if these projects surge
inexorably up our treasured coast and mountains.
 


All energy modalities, including experimental 4th generation nuclear,
are part of the solution. But each must be located in the right place,
at the right time, and include all conceivable risk mitigation, not just
be as cheap as possible. Right now, Japanese nuclear reactors built
right on a fault-line melt down, leaking radiation. They have no power
for shutdown in a predictable Tsunami catastrophe!
 
All scientific issues must be included in the ultimate risk/benefit
analysis of massive wind towers to the Maine economy and our
Maine Way of Life. Aesthetics must be addressed because scenic
beauty makes us a major destination. Industry must address these
issues immediately and forthrightly, rather than ignore them, or try to
outflank them with politics, PR and paid media. Solutions to many of
the legitimate concerns are possible, and will be helpful everywhere in
the World. It is rumored that the project is partially funded by Yale
University's Endowment Fund. If true, I would expect a higher index of
social responsibility and scientific study.
 


A major concern is visual impact of whirling blades. We have
technology now that can render something virtually invisible by
transmitting sky color and intensity behind structures to the front.
They would probably be much less distracting if they rotated different



mailto:PALAKASEAL@aol.com

mailto:/O=MAIL/OU=XAUG/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=FREDERICK.TODD





axes horizontally, like a merry go round viewed from a distance, or
vertically like a water wheel viewed from the side. Such systems are
now being vetted successfully in Europe. They should be retractable
on windless days. There are futuristic plans for structures that are
basically giant tethered gliders- that could fly on windy days only.
 


The ugly glare of warning lights flashing everywhere in our dark skies,
could easily be circumvented by requiring every pilot to have GPS,
if not smart enough to already have it. We could shut the windmill
zones at appropriate elevations, just as we shut off air access around
nuclear and other sensitive facilities.
 


Horrific noise effects of the blades have been a described in a peer-
reviewed work entitled Wind Turbine Syndrome by Dr. Nina Pierpont-
available on the internet. Though anecdotal, people’s reports are
uncannily similar around the World. They include ringing in the ears,
nausea to the point of vomiting, insomnia, generalized anxiety and
difficulty concentrating- theorized to be from the additive interacting
waves of vibrations of the blades on each tower and with each other
and of the separate towers. Like opposing tidal current waves sloshing
and jumping.  Perhaps they are so bothersome because they mimic
babies crying or mumbled speech in certain brain centers.
 
It would be fairly quick and easy to study using portable functional
MRI machines, which are extremely detailed real time brain maps.
They would show if symptoms reported are seen in anatomically
appropriate brain centers, or whether people are just complainers
looking for personal gain.
 


Sensitive People unable to sell houses near the turbines have
sometimes just abandoned them, though some don't notice. Setbacks
must be around a mile, depending on local geography. Victims within







these zones must be bought out based on the value of the property
without the facility, since most of these properties have considerable
scenic values.
 


Another major problem with industry noise analysis is that they use a
totally inappropriate scale to measure the energy decibels of noise
energy to define undesirable effects of very low frequency sound.
 


The Maine offshore Wind Project seems to a total win-win proposal,
but still needs exhaustive study to be sure. That project would have
prevailing 24/7 winds, strong tidal currents, and even solar enable
efficient connection to a long overdue National Power Grid.  Offshore
platforms could even be placed floating in clumps like a small coastal
city for workers, fisherman, and visitors.
 


The smartest solution is a national master-plan -huge winds farms in
the upper Midwest, huge solar installations in the desert Southwest,
geothermal near underground sources, and local solar everywhere as
the Sun is the ultimate smart solution. After we first pick all the
obvious low hanging fruit of energy conservation.
 


No matter where one stands on Climate Change, the wind blows both
ways on the specifics of any given proposal!!








From: Paul Rudershausen
To: Todd, Fred
Date: Wednesday, March 16, 2011 8:33:31 AM


Fred:  I have received from LURC a NOTICE OF ACCEPTANCE FOR PROCESSING
BOWERS WIND PROJECT PROPOSAL – DP 4889.   As a landowner in Carroll Plantation, I am requesting
a public hearing on this matter.


Thank you, Paul Rudershausen
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From: Gabrielle Wellman
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 1:34:09 PM


Dear Mr. Todd and other Commissioners at LURC,


I am writing to request that LURC hold a public hearing on DP4889, 
First Wind's proposed Bowers Mt. project.


I believe that this project will have significant adverse impact on 
the beautiful scenic lakes in this recreationally important area.  
Those lakes close in to the project, Pleasant, Junior, Shaw and Duck 
along with those a bit further out, Sysladobsis, Scraggly, Bottle and 
Keg Lakes.  Please consider this and hold a public hearing on this 
issue,


I am resident of the state and come out to the area a couple times a 
year to ski in the winter and hike and swim in the summer.  This is 
beautiful land and will be adversely affected by the Bower's Mt. 
project.


yours,


gabrielle wellman
po box 148
blue hill, maine 04614
2073742140
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From: kmichka@aol.com
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Public Hearing Request
Date: Monday, March 28, 2011 4:06:10 PM


Dear Mr. Todd and All Fellow LURC Commissioners,
 
I am writing to request LURC grant a public hearing in the matter of DP4889, Champlain
Wind, LLC’s permit application to construct industrial wind turbines in Carroll Plantation
and Kossuth TWP, bordering the Downeast Lakes Watershed.
 
When reading the information gleaned from First Wind’s permit application, it reminded me
of the old “smoking section” days on the airplanes I worked in the 1980s and 1990s. Non-
smoking seats were sold one row in front of the smoking section, as if the smoke just
magically stopped at the last designated smoking row.  When they complained, the customers
who paid for a non-smoking seat were assured they were, indeed, in a non-smoking section,
and had absolutely no grounds for their complaint (or legal recourse).
Of course, all of us within the entire aircraft felt the negative effects of the smoking section.
After we landed, our clothes and luggage would reek of smoke odor, our noses bled when
blown for the first few hours, incidents of respiratory related illness were greater, resulting in
documented increases of employee sick time usage, and interior aircraft parts had to
routinely be replaced due to layers of nicotine buildup. Finally, flight attendants from several
U.S. air carriers formed a group and battled their way through the courts and achieved
banning of all forms of smoking on commercial flights within the United States. The benefits
are extended to every person who boards one of those flights today.
 
To think that the Downeast Lakes Watershed and the area’s high concentration of Class 1A
and 1B Scenic Lakes will somehow magically be exempt from the negative effects of such
impactful industrial turbine construction is equally ridiculous.  Resulting disturbances of
environmental ecosystems, wildlife habitat compromise, tourism related economic loss due to
adverse visual impact, and the loss of a dark night sky and its documented physiological
effect on all living creatures are all a reality, just as the respiratory illness and nicotine layers
on the aircraft were. These concerns warrant a public hearing where your state “customers”,
or taxpayers, have the chance to present their information and voice their very legitimate
issues.
 
Thank you for your time and service.
Kay Michka
Lexington TWP, ME
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From: Al Wegener
To: Todd, Fred; Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Public Hearing on DP4889
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 8:57:47 AM


I write to request a public hearing on this project so that LURC may be able to consider the information
to be presented by organizations concerned about the preservation on the important scenic resources
related to the lakes in the Browers Mt area. As a frequent tourist from New York to the area, who
enjoys the fishing in these lakes and the tributary streams, my request for a public hearing is so that
you may have full information in hand before any dxecision is made regarding the future of this region.
Thank you for your consideration,
Al Wegener
8 White Oaks Lane
New Paltz, New York   12561
aweg@earthlink.net
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From: Nancy O"Toole
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: RE: Bowers mountain
Date: Wednesday, March 23, 2011 5:40:55 PM


Re: Champlain Wind/Bowers Wind Project DP 4889— Request for Public Hearing


Fred


Re: Champlain Wind/Bowers Wind Project DP 4889— Request for Public Hearing


Mr. Todd,


     I am writing to request that a Public Hearing be held on the Bowers wind
project.  This project, which is proposed for an area in the headwaters of one
of the most important watersheds in the state, is simply too big, and has too
many potentially negative impacts, not to grant a Public Hearing.  


Thank You, 


Nancy O'Toole


,


     I am writing to request that a Public Hearing be held on the Bower
mountain  project. This project, which is proposed for an area in the
headwaters of one of the most important watersheds in the state, is simply too
big, and has too many potentially negative impacts, to not grant a Public
hearing.  


Thank You, Nancy O'Toole
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From: David Corrigan
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: RE: Bowers/DP 4889--Request for Public Hearing
Date: Thursday, March 24, 2011 1:31:41 PM
Attachments: wind-Bowers-DP 4889- Request for Public Hearing.doc


Thanks.  I am re-attaching the public hearing request.  Please let me know if you get it, as I would like
to have it made part of the record.
 
Dave


David P. Corrigan
Registered Maine Master Guide
Fletcher Mountain Outfitters
82 Little Houston Brook Road
Concord Twp., Maine 04920
207-672-4879
maineguide@live.com
www.realwindinfoforme.com  


 


Subject: RE: Bowers/DP 4889--Request for Public Hearing
Date: Thu, 24 Mar 2011 13:25:19 -0400
From: Fred.Todd@maine.gov
To: maineguide@live.com


David, I didn’t receive an attachment, but your request for a public hearing is duly noted (as well as
your earlier request to be considered an “interested person”). 
 
Frederick W. Todd, Project Planner 
Land Use Regulation Commission 
22 State House Station 
Augusta, Maine 04333 
207-287-8786 
fred.todd@maine.gov 


From: David Corrigan [mailto:maineguide@live.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, March 23, 2011 1:59 PM
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Bowers/DP 4889--Request for Public Hearing
 
Fred,
 
     Please see the attached request for a public hearing on this project.
 
Thank you.
 
Dave


David P. Corrigan
Registered Maine Master Guide
Fletcher Mountain Outfitters
82 Little Houston Brook Road
Concord Twp., Maine 04920
207-672-4879
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FLETCHER MOUNTAIN OUTFITTERS



                                                              www.realwindinfoforme.com  



David P. Corrigan                                                                                                         



Registered Maine Master Guide                             



82 Little Houston Brook Road                                                                                                 207-672-4879



Concord Township, Maine 04920                                                                                    maineguide@live.com


                                                                                                                  3-23-11


To: LURC Staff, Attention:  Fred Todd



Re: Champlain Wind/Bowers Wind Project DP 4889--- Request for Public Hearing



Fred,


     I am writing to request that a Public Hearing be held on the above referenced project.  This project, which is proposed for an area in the headwaters of one of the most important watersheds in the state, is simply too big, and has too many potentially negative impacts, to not grant Public/Technical Hearings.  The Downeast Lakes Watershed is world famous, not only for its fishing, but also for its world class wilderness vacation experiences.  While the term ‘wilderness’ maybe subjective, it is a fact that people travel to this region from around the world to experience the natural world in a way that they can not experience it elsewhere.  This area holds perhaps the largest concentration of working Registered Maine Guides, as well as the largest concentration of State recognized Class 1A and 1B Lakes in the State of Maine.  The economy of the surrounding area is based largely on Tourism; tourism that is dependant upon the fact that this area is not overly developed, and that both the State of Maine, as well as private Citizens have spent considerable time, money and effort to maintain the natural character of the region.


In addition to the reasons stated above; there are real concerns about the many potential problems with this project, including, but not limited to:  The visual impacts of not only the Turbines themselves, but also of the new roads and associated facilities, the potential for erosion and other water quality issues that come along with such a massive amount of construction/blasting/road building, the potential fire dangers in this remote area, the effects on wildlife, including the deer/moose/bear which are important to the local economy, as well as the danger to other animals, including species like Eagles which are of National importance.  And of course there are noise issues.  As I’m sure you are aware, noise has been an ongoing complaint against wind projects that are currently operating in Maine, including projects by this developer, First Wind. 



For these, and several other reasons, LURC has seen fit to grant Hearings on other wind projects, to ensure that all available data was presented and considered before any decisions were made.  I respectfully request that this project, DP 4889, be given no less scrutiny, and that Public/Technical Hearings be held before any decisions are made about granting this permit application.    



Thank you.



David P. Corrigan






maineguide@live.com
www.realwindinfoforme.com  
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From: zacariss
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Request for LURC Public Hearing for Bowers Mt. Project DP4889
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 12:55:50 PM


Dear LURC Commissioners,


This letter is a formal request for a public hearing in regards to DP4889, First Wind's proposed Bowers
Mt. project.


Wind turbines may have a place in the overall alternative energy picture as a band-
aid approach to reduce the arterial bleeding dependencies of imported energy and
intensified fossil fuel consumption but it is not in the Bowers Mt. area of Maine.  Nor
is it anywhere that the scope of their permanent and devastating footprint
overwhelms the ecological benefit of their procurement.  Contrary to delusive
propaganda, their cost to efficiency ratio is at best poor and they will not reduce the
number of fossil fuel plants kept on line as their constant backup.  Neither are they
a bonafide ecological substitute, especially when one considers the immensity of
their geographical impact.  Their short life span will not allow enough time to lower
Maine’s energy consumption costs or provide the general public a return on their
original investment and all this haphazard imprudent upheaval in a state that already
exports excess power generation.  Conservation of energy use through
weatherization and advances in energy allocation thru smart meters and appliance
upgrades would provide everyone in Maine with an instant return on investment.
There are no immediate advantages worth permanently destroying natural
environment. The farming and logging industries while removing trees have not
forever altered ridgeline topography in the process.  To argue that local geography
has already been somewhat altered and therefore invites further exploitation is like
admitting that whatever we have done wrong in the past supports our right to
continue to do so in the future.


Realistically, not everyone wishes to live or work in Maine and wind power will
have no positive impact on changing people’s minds.  It may however influence
those who live here to leave before their chosen way of life is corrupted and their
property values plummet.  Rational observation of the state’s all but stagnant
population growth indicates that not everyone is willing to experience the state’s
remoteness, severe weather, rural work ethic, lack of state wide cultural amenities,
and short growing seasons. What Maine has always been able to attribute to its
unique albeit limited success, is its people’s independent spirit and its ample
untainted scenery.  Maine’s license plate says it all “Vacationland”.  From Maine’s
pristine coast to its undeveloped mountains, the state’s innate beauty is what
continually brings back tourists from areas not as visually blessed. When studies of
visual impact are measured from distances of 3 to 8 miles and only from areas that
experience the most frequent visitations, they lead us to believe only minimal
destruction has been committed.  To experience the real cataclysm of this
mountaintop devastation, one needs only to stand at ground zero.  Many of us who
call this our home, do not stick to the beaten path.  We hunt, hike, forage and
explore the areas that surround where we live.  If devastation is only measured by
what we wish to perceive from a distance versus what we have fully impacted, then
there is little hope of achieving a harmonious existence with our environment.  In
order to warrant the balance that is needed for symbiotic perpetuation, nature will
eventually have its way with us.
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If for no other reason than to ensure the longevity of what nature has
endowed us with, those who actually live, work and die here should respect this
great gift.  Compromise of stewardship is a ruse of ignorance when the means in no
ways justifies the catastrophic end result.  Destroying what nature has taken so long
to perfect is reprehensible and retrogressive.  Mountaintop wind turbines will not
create enough new jobs to justify their damage. They will not keep our children
here. They will not narrow the gap between the rich and the poor. They will not
make us a global player.  Since their purpose is to satisfy industrial energy demands
elsewhere, they will not guarantee that new factories will be built here. They will not
improve our schools and fill our classrooms with better teachers and smarter pupils.
But, for those of us who will live in their shadows, they will forever remind us of our
folly and the great irreparable injustice we have done to our environment in the
name of paltry progress.


Sincerely,


Christopher J. Short


722 Long Falls Dam Road


Lexington Twp., ME 04961


 








From: Kirsten Brown Burbank
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Request for Public Hearing
Date: Friday, March 25, 2011 9:22:24 AM


To: LURC Staff, Attention:  Fred Todd


Re: Champlain Wind/Bowers Wind Project DP 4889— Request for Public Hearing


Dear Fred,


    I am writing to request that a Public Hearing be held on the above referenced project.  This
project, which is proposed for an area in the headwaters of one of the most important watersheds
in the state, is simply too big, and has too many potentially negative impacts, to not grant
Public/Technical Hearings.  The Downeast Lakes Watershed is world famous, not only for its
fishing, but also for its world class wilderness vacation experiences.  While the term ‘wilderness’
maybe subjective, it is a fact that people travel to this region from around the world to experience
the natural world in a way that they cannot experience it elsewhere.  This area holds perhaps the
largest concentration of working Registered Maine Guides, as well as the largest concentration of
State recognized Class 1A and 1B Lakes in the State of Maine.  The economy of the surrounding
area is based largely on Tourism; tourism that is dependant upon the fact that this area is not
overly developed, and that both the State of Maine, as well as private citizens have spent
considerable time, money and effort to maintain the natural character of the region.


In addition to the reasons stated above; there are real concerns about the many potential
problems with this project, including, but not limited to:  The visual impacts of not only the
Turbines themselves, but also of the new roads and associated facilities, the potential for erosion
and other water quality issues that come along with such a massive amount of
construction/blasting/road building, the potential fire dangers in this remote area, the effects on
wildlife, including the deer/moose/bear which are important to the local economy, as well as the
danger to other animals, including species like Eagles which are of National importance.  And of
course there are noise issues.  As I’m sure you are aware, noise has been an ongoing complaint
against wind projects that are currently operating in Maine, including projects by this developer,
First Wind.


In my younger years, I was employed at Weatherby's Resort in Grand Lake Stream, where I have
returned to fish, rest and take in the splendor of the area.  I have friends who today make their
living in that watershed as Registered Maine Guides and who cater to folks from all over the world
each season.  Many who visit are veterans, amputees, and children suffering from severe illnesses
and cancer.  Many who go there to fish and recreate in the outdoors seek healing - the kind that
happens in a place of solitude, purity and beauty such as this.    


I respectfully request that a public hearing on this project, DP 4889, be granted to the people of
this region.


Sincerely,


Kirsten B. Burbank
Salem Township, Maine
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From: Friends of Spruce Mountain
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: Request for a public hearing for the Bowers/Kosuth Project
Date: Tuesday, March 15, 2011 3:49:41 AM


I am requesting that a public hearing be held for this project. It is time the good
people who live and love the State of Maine are given an opportunity to express why
this project should not be allowed. 


For FOSM,
Denise Hall
28 Blackbrook Road
Bryant Pond, ME  04219
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From: Leonard J. Murphy
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: Todd, thanks for calling me today! Lenny Murphy
Date: Thursday, March 24, 2011 3:04:30 PM


  Good day, Todd! This letter is in response to First Wind's project of Bowers Wind Project and our
conversation!
 
  The project is not being properly evaluated for old Indian sites, so I would like to be on a list of
petitioners to ask for a public hearing and to intervene on a personal level! Most old Indian sites had
lookout camps on ridge tops and it was a way to spot animals from a distance and to sight people from
a distance! Even today people go to hill tops if lost to get the bearings! Indians brought their dead and
dieing to the hill tops to be closer to Their God! Also when the waters came into the land, at least as
far as East Millinocket, after the glaciers melted they were force to the hills tops in and around the
Lincoln area, etc.!
 
  If the generators go up on the Bowers wind project it will have a '' Cumulative Impact '' on the area to
include Mt. Katahdin, partly best the towers are taller then the ones in The Lincoln area!
  If the tall towers are allowed I believe I will be able to see them from my land in Woodville, from a
look-out tower I built! If I build the tower 80' as I plan to I will see the towers for sure, it will devalue the
land and remove a pristine view of the surrounding mountains to include Mt. Katahdin, Joe Mary Mt.,
Whitecap Mt., Saddleback Mt. and several more! Will submit more information soon! Truly yours,
Leonard J. Murphy. Jr.
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From: palakaseal@aol.com
To: Todd, Fred
Subject: gargantuan Wind Projects do not belong in Maine"s Scenic Lakes Regions
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 2:19:36 PM


As a camp owner in Flagstaff Overlook, I respectfully request that you hold public hearings on all of
these gargantuan projects that will disrupt the scenic beauty that is the foundation of the Maine
economy and way of life. These should be located in the upper west/Midwest.


Sincerely,


Paul Averill Liebow  MD  FACEP


450 River Road


Bucksport, Maine 04416
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From: Norm Kalloch
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: request for a public hearing for DP4889 -- Bowers Mountain Wind Project
Date: Sunday, March 27, 2011 1:16:31 PM


Mr. Todd,
 
I am writing to request that the LURC commissioners hold a Public hearing on First Winds proposed 
Bowers Mountain industrial wind project.  I believe that this project is in conflict with several provisions
of the CLUP including:
 
-- diminishing the natural character of the nearby lakes and and mountains by promoting sprawl in a
relatively undeveloped,  remote and unfragmented landscape. 
 
-- detrimental to areas traditional sporting camps that are considered by LURC as a valuable part of
the heritage of the jurisdiction and depend on the remote character of their surroundings.   
 
-- promotes a development pattern that is not conducive to the long term protection of the 4 principle
values that the
   Commission states as its vision for the jurisdiction in Chapter 1 of the  CLUP.
 
 
Details of these violations of the CLUP as well as others will be presented at the public hearing.
 
Please allow those who feel strongly about the inappropriateness of the Bowers Mountain Project have
the opportunity to state their case at a public hearing.
 
Thank you,
 
Norman Kalloch
Carrying Place Town Township, Me
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From: James Glinsky
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: request for public hearing for DP4889
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 3:12:04 PM


This request is in reference to First Wind's proposed Bowers Mt project because of the unreasonable
adverse impacts on these resources. It is unconscionable to permanently destroy our beautiful
resources. That is Maine's primary attraction to the rest of the country. We need to preserve the
beautiful nature which would be irrevocably destroyed. There are way too many questions about the
project that lends real doubt as to how much success or any success would be the final result of this
project. You can't rebuild if it doesn't work out. This is a tiny description of the many reasons why I
requesting a public hearing for DP14889
 
Sincerely,
 
Elise Glinsky
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From: Margaret Murillo
To: Todd, Fred
Cc: Carroll, Catherine M.
Subject: requesting a public hearing for DP4889, First Wind"s proposed Bowers Mt. project.
Date: Saturday, March 26, 2011 6:24:23 AM


Please make a public hearing for DP4889, First Wind's proposed Bowers 
Mt. project.
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